
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 11 OCTOBER 2007


COS.120/07
GROWING CARLISLE – AN ECONOMIC STRATEGY FOR THE CARLISLE REGION: CONSULTATION DRAFT
The Head of Economic and Tourism Services (Mr Beaty) submitted report DS.93/07 enclosing the draft Economic Strategy.  The matter had been considered by the Executive on 8 October 2007 (EX.247/07).

The decision of the Executive was - 

“1.  That the draft Strategy be referred to all three Overview and Scrutiny Committees during October 2007 and following receipt of comments from that process, the Executive will consider the Strategy in detail at the meeting on 19 November 2007.

2.  That a report on the consultation process be submitted to the Executive meeting on 19 November 2007.”

Mr Beaty explained that the draft Economic Strategy had been produced under the guidance of the Economic Development Enterprise Priority Group of the Carlisle Partnership by a team of officers drawn from the City and County Councils and NWDA, advised by the University of Cumbria.  The draft represented approximately 60% of the work needed to finalise the Strategy.

Mr Beaty outlined the purpose of the Strategy, which was based on an assumption that the population of Carlisle would grow.  The Strategy would provide the platform upon which individual projects and initiatives would be built and work still needed to be continued with partners and stakeholders to achieve a consensus that the foundations of the Strategy were sound and right for Carlisle.  Discussions were taking place on the detailed project proposals that would be published alongside the Strategy.  This work would be concluded when partners and deliverers of projects were satisfied that the proposed programme of work was achievable, fundable and added value.

In considering the report, Members made the following comments and observations:

a)
The draft represented about 60% of the work needed but it was missing the benefits, outcomes and action plan.  The document was aspirational but needed actions and details which were critical for scrutiny.

Mr Beaty explained that the draft action plan was available on the Council’s web site.  The draft Strategy was an indication of key actions that had been summarised, he added that the action plan was still being worked on.

In response to a further question Mr Beaty explained that the action plan had not been added because it had not been finished in time to send with the report and draft Strategy.

The Director of Carlisle Renaissance (Mr McNichol) explained that it was the Strategy that needed consultation not the action plan.  The information in the action plan was brought into the strategy and it was the strategy that needed to be clear.

b)
Page 17 – 6.2.4 – Who carried out the Housing Market Assessment?  It was agreed that there was a need for family sized houses but there was also a shortage of two bedroom bungalows and flats to accommodate an ageing population particularly in the social rented sector.  There was also a problem in rural areas where young people could not afford to buy property in the areas they grew up in.  There needed to be more emphasis on mixed housing.

Mr McNichol responded that the Assessment was carried out by the Cumbria Housing Strategy Group as a reference document for the preparation of the Strategy.  There was a need for a balanced housing market and this would be looked at when working on actions.  Consultation needed to say where emphasis should be

c)
Page 18 – Concern was raised regarding the growth statistics and who had provided the forecast population numbers.

Mr McNichol explained that the forecast of population growth had been prepared by the Office of National Statistics but they were not the reason for which Carlisle had to be grown.  The figures were useful to understand the situation and to stimulate debate.

d)
Page 28 – Reducing Worklessness – There was some good work in this section in terms of links and references to the University but it was important that there was some mechanism in place for bringing all of the different organisations together to ensure everyone was operating in the same framework.

Mr McNichol agreed and explained that work was being carried to determine issues on the delivery of this part of the Strategy and the different mechanisms for the co-ordination of education and skills training.  The Learning City is a priority but it is finding out how it can happen that was being worked on.

RESOLVED – 1) That the Committee expresses concern that they had not had the opportunity to fully scrutinise the Draft Economic Strategy because not all aspects of the Strategy were complete;

2) That a Special meeting of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee be called to allow for more detailed scrutiny of the Draft Economic Strategy and the Action Plan;







